
  LUDHAM PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of a Meeting of Ludham Parish Council held on Tuesday 4th November 2014
in the Church Room, Ludham at 7.30pm.

Present: 
Mr M Flett (Chairman)










Mrs C Willoughby

Mrs K Bates

Mrs S Farnsworth

Mr J Usher
Mr B Webb
Mrs C Wall

Mr J Youngs

Mrs J Beardshaw, Clerk
Prior to the meeting the Chairman informed those present that Parish Councillor David Ritchie had passed away two days beforehand.  He explained that Mr Ritchie had been a Parish Councillor for over forty years and had taken on the Chairmanship on a number of occasions.  The Chairman asked those present to stand for a few moments of silence as a mark of respect to Mr Ritchie.

Welcome to the public: The Chairman welcomed 9 members of the public, together with County Councillors Dave Thomas and John Timewell. 
Apologies for absence were received and accepted from: Mr Lupson, Mr Monk and Mr B Tubby.  
Declarations of interest: None 

Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 7th October were approved  
Matters Arising: 

Correspondence:

1. PCSO report.  The Clerk read the PCSO report to the Council as follows: the police had had 14 calls from the Ludham areas since the last Parish Council meeting, as follows: 2 reports of thefts, 2 reports of road traffic collisions, 3 reports of theft from motor vehicles, 2 reports of rowdy or nuisance behaviour, 2 calls for information purposes, 1 report of suspicious circumstances, 2 calls for concerned for safety.  There had also been 4 reported crimes in month: one theft from a vehicle parked on Laurels Crescent where garden equipment and a ladder was taken.  One vehicle was interfered with on Willow Way, one attempted burglary at a business on Johnson Street where the offender was caught at the scene and was spoken to by Police.  One theft of a chainsaw from a garden on Johnson Street.  Noted
2. East of England Co-operative.  Update on Village Defibrillator.  The Clerk explained that the East of England Co-operative were no longer running the defibrillator scheme but they were honouring the agreement to give Ludham a defibrillator.  The Co-operative had run into some complexities with putting the defibrillator in place and had therefore agreed to give the Parish Council a £100 donation towards the cost of fitting the defibrillator themselves.  Noted

3. NNDC.  Community hubs for 50+ age groups.  NNDC will be holding a public consultation event at Ludham Village Hall on January 5th 2015 at 10.30am for the local and surrounding communities.  Councillors suggested that this could be included in the Parish News

4. BA.  Branding the Broads.  Consultation on the proposal for the Broads Authority executive area to be known as “The Broads National Park”.  The Chairman informed the Council that he would be attending a meeting on Thursday 6th November on this subject and would be putting across his own views and would be happy to communicate the views of other Councillors if they wished him to do so.
Agenda items:

1. Donations – to be decided for 2014/2015.  Parish Councillors confirmed that they were happy to agree to donations for the current financial year of £75 to Norfolk Age Concern, £75 to the Citizens’ Advice Bureau and £100 to the East Anglian Air Ambulance, in addition to £250 to the Village Car Scheme.  These same donations were also agreed for the following financial year: 2015/2016
2. Initial Precept discussion.  The Chairman confirmed with Councillors that they had also received the spreadsheet with the precept recommendation for the year 2015/2016.  He explained that if the Parish Council wished to retain the precept at the same level as in previous year it would need to budget to use some of the surplus (buffer) money.  The Chairman asked that Councillors consider the finances for final review at the December meeting.  He noted that the final figure for the parish council precept would change when the Council was informed of the tax base, as this impacts on the final figure per household

3. Christmas tree lights.  The Clerk had received a letter from the Clerk to the Trustees of Womack Staithe confirming their support for the fireworks display and also agreeing to make a contribution towards replacing the lights for the tree.  Mr Webb kindly offered to research Christmas tree lights and to purchase them on behalf of the Council.  Mrs Farnsworth requested that the lights should not all be blue

Reports:  
None
Adjourn meeting
County / District Councillor Reports:  County Councillor Dave Thomas informed the Council that he felt that the rebranding of the Broads was an excellent marketing tool and that he was aware that tourism in the area had been dropping in recent years.  The Chairman said that he felt that the Broads Authority had not promoted itself well in the past and that he was not aware of anyone who was against the idea of branding the broads, simply that some resistance was historic regarding the Broads Authority as an entity
Paul Rice encouraged those present to be vigilant to rogue traders in the area and also to lock cars, garages and sheds, especially at this time of year.  Mr Usher agreed with this, and asked that if anyone sees anything suspicious they should telephone 101. 

Reconvene meeting.

Planning Applications:

1. BA/2014/0347/FUL.  Compartment 25 13, Buttle Marshes, Off Blind Lane.  To extend the existing scrape by excavating some of the lower areas along two edges of the Compartment which would be a mixture of peat and clay, to be used to renovate the existing track access to the site, giving essential access for vehicles and personnel, to carry out the various land management operations.  Supported

Planning Decisions:

1. BA/2014/0271/HOUSEH.  Hall Common Farm, Hall Common.  Proposed new boathouse with slipway, new and replacement quay heading and boardwalk.  Granted.  Noted
2. NNDC.  PF/14/0664.  14 Catfield Road.  Erection of detached two-storey dwelling.  Refused.  The Chairman noted that although this application had been refused, the Council had been informed that an appeal had been lodged with North Norfolk District Council

Payments: 

1. S/O: Peakes.  Grass cutting.  £259.  Authorised

2. Chq no 1015.  Clerk Salary and expenses.  £410.24 including Microsoft Office package.  Authorised

3. Chq no 1016.  Ludham Hall Farms.  Allotment rent.  £240.  Authorised

At the Chairman’s discretion: 
The Chairman asked Councillors to consider that a Parish Council Trustee for Womack Staithe, and also the Parish Council representative for the Poor’s Trust will be required.  He asked that Councillors consider putting themselves forward or suggest possible candidates.
Other items to be noted or for future agendas:

The Chairman reminded Councillors and the public that the Parish Council would hold its annual Christmas drinks after the December meeting

Apologies for the next meeting:  
Items for the Parish News: 
1. Sports initiative

2. Defibrillator
3. David Ritchie

4. Vigilance regarding crime

5. Fireworks

The meeting closed at 8.35pm
Next meeting
The next meeting of the Parish Council will take place on Tuesday 2nd December 2014 in the Church Rooms at 7.30pm
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